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The Germantown Senior Citizens Advisory Commission met on Thursday, October 14, 2010, in 
the Administrative Conference Room at the Municipal Center.  Chairman Ed Price called the 
meeting to order at approximately 3:35 p.m. and a quorum was established. 
 
PRESENT:   Chairman Ed Price, Wynn Bellerjeau, Charles Clark, Alice Colville, Nick Dunn, 
Alderman John Drinnon, Barbara Fisher, John Hicks, H. Stovall Kendrick, Walter Krug, Manilal 
Shal and Alice Wallace. 
 
ABSENT:  Helen Dickson. 
 
STAFF PRESENT: Community Services Division Director George Brogdon, Recreation 
Superintendent Natalie Ruffin, Administrative Secretary Denise Griffin and Special 
Events/Marketing Coordinator Michelle McDonnell.  
 
GUEST:   Sandy Harris, the Memphis Bop Club. 
 
CONSIDERATION OF AUGUST 19, 2010 MINUTES 
 
A motion was made by Charles Clark, seconded by Manilal Shal, to approve the August 19, 
2010 minutes as distributed.  Motion passed. 
 
CONSIDERATION OF SEPTEMBER 16, 2010 MINUTES 
 
A motion was made by Charles Clark, seconded by Wynn Bellerjeau, to approve the September 
16, 2010 minutes.  Motion passed. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Senior Summit Follow-Up 
 
Dr. John Hicks said four committees have met and they have realized that all the committees 
needed information from the area churches because churches are one of the larger senior 
citizen program providers.  They said the best way to do that was to centralize gathering the 
information instead of each committee trying to get the information themselves.  They requested 
information from the churches three weeks ago and will follow up with a meeting with the 
churches to interview them. 
 
Chairman Price recognized Sandy Harris with the Memphis Bop Club.  Ms. Harris gave 
information regarding dancers to be at the Expo on November 4th.  She would like the large 
dance floor.  George Brogdon said he would check with staff.   She did say they had a very loud 
sound system and they would try to work to make sure that it wasn’t too loud.  
 
Chairman Price handed out a Senior Expo sign-up sheet for Wednesday, November 3rd, and 
Thursday, November 4th, the day of the Expo, so everyone could see where they would be 
working.   It was decided that there would not be a vendor booth Visit Card.  It was suggested 
there be a Germantown Expo bag and Wynn Bellerjeau distributed a bag that would be good.  
George Brogdon said he would check on prices and see what could be done before the Expo. 
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Cold drink containers were discussed.  Danelle Toole said she had enough coolers to take care 
of the drinks. 
 
ADJOURNED 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at approximately 4:25 p.m.; however all 
members went out to have their picture taken in front of the city flag with the Germantown News 
for the front cover of the Germantown Senior Expo magazine. 

 


